 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, October 25, 2022
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
October 25, 2022 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, Vice Chairman Michal F. Plant, Commissioners Andre Sorrentino, and Thomas Brown.  District Manager Bruce Smith and Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, Asst. Deputy Chief Schwier and 2nd Deputy Chief Smith were also in attendance.

Assemblyman Steve Stern, Member of Assembly 10th District and Justin Littell, Senior Legislative Director also were in attendance.   

The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.
· Assemblyman Steve Stern, Member of Assembly 10th District presented the Huntington Fire District/Department with a check in the amount of $125,000 for a Grant from the State and Municipal Facilities Program (SAM) to use the funds for capital costs associated with the renovation of the Headquarters parking lot as well as fencing and lighting replacement.  

· Request the Board approve the October Workshop/Early bills totaling $38,856.51.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the October Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $60 to LIEVT for Trevor Smith and John Latuso to attend training class at Westbury FD on November 2nd.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the attendance at training class on November 2nd.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of apparatus and training on November 2nd for training at Valero gas station for gas station related emergencies.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of apparatus and training on November 2nd.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Change in date for Fire Prevention event at Huntington Jewish Center which was previously approved.  It has been rescheduled for Tuesday, November 1st.

· Request for Proposal (RFP) – Accounting Services.  A Public Notice will be published informing the public that Proposals will be accepted for Accounting Services for calendar years 2023, 2024, 2025, 2026 & 2027.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved to publish a Public Notice in the Long Islander informing the public that Proposals will be accepted for Accounting Services.  Motion unanimously carried.  Public Notice to be published in the Long Islander.      

Executive Session

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board entered Executive Session to discuss the following item.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Vacancy of Commissioner Thomas Collins seat on the Board of Fire Commissioners.   

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board completed the Executive Session portion of the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.  Discussion to be addressed further at the November Board Meeting.   
After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the meeting was adjourned at 8pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


